Minutes of the AEC meeting

held in Moscow,

May 24th. 2000.

Present:

EC:
A. Beattie,(Chairman) H. Dela Haye (Honorary Treasurer), T. Donaghue (Honorary Secretary), R. Sugland.

OC:
I.Metronin, A. Tretiak..

Apologies: J. Bakos EC, Team Bremen, Team Milano,

The meeting commenced at 1820.

A minute’s silence was held to honour of Victor Budich, a member of the OC, who had died in a car crash while attending the recent IFATCA meeting in Morocco.

1. Roll call of Teams (attending).

Aix-en-Provence
Aldergrove

Athens


Bordeaux

Brest


Brindisi

Brussels

Budapest

Canarias

CFMU


Copenhagen

Corfu


Dublin


Dusseldorf

Faro/Santa Maria
Frankfurt

Iceland


Karlsruhe

Kiev


Lisbon

London

Maastricht

Madrid


Malmo


Manchester

Minsk


Moscow

Munich

Nice


Norway

Padua


Paris


Poznan


Prestwick

Reims


Roma


Schipol

Sheremetyevo

Skopje


Stavanger

Vienna


Vilnius


Zagreb


Zurich.

2. Teams to be deleted from the Manual.

The teams of Geneva, and Stuttgart, having missed two consecutive tournaments, were deleted from the Manual. 

A representative of the Stuttgart team proposed that the team be re-instated. The meeting accepted the proposal.

3. Team withdrawing.

There were no teams withdrawing.

4. Applications from new teams.

Proposals were received from Roissy-Orly, New York, Shannon, and Sofia.

The meeting accepted all the teams

5. Mail.

There was no mail.

6. Minutes of AEC99 – Karlsruhe.

The minutes were adopted.

7. Finance.

The Report of the Honorary Treasurer was presented.

The Audit committee reported that the accounts were in order, and complemented the Honorary Treasurer on the Statements of Account.

The Accounts were adopted.

London (Paul Joules) and Skopje (Zoran Dimovski) were elected as auditors for the year 2001.

8. Amendments to the Manual.

On the proposal of the EC, a new section to be added to Chapter 3 of the Manual  “That a table of participation points shall be drawn up each year. The points shall be allotted as follows: a team shall be given one point for participating in a tournament, and two (extra) points for having hosted a tournament. The table shall be updated each year.” 

The Chairman explained to the meeting that this table would be used to assist the EC and the OC in selecting teams to participate in the competition, in the event that more teams had fulfilled the entry conditions than there were places. The table would allot points for a period of fifteen years prior to the current tournament.

The meeting accepted the proposal.

On the proposal of the EC the following was to replace the first paragraph of Chapter3 - number of teams participating: “The EC, and the OC, shall decide who will be invited to take part in an ECC tournament. Where there are more applicants than places, and such participants having fulfilled the conditions laid down in the Manual, the final selection shall be made in accordance with the participation Points table. The host team shall always participate.“

The meeting accepted the proposal.

On the proposal of the EC, Chapter 3 of the Manual, Number of teams participating, item d was to be replaced with: “The ranking of each team in the Participating Points table.”

The meeting accepted the proposal.

On the proposal of the EC, the following was to be added to Chapter 5 paragraph 1: “All players must be able to produce valid ATC, or ANS identification.”  

The chairman advised the meeting that the identity of four teams had been checked this year, Copenhagen, Kiev, and they had satisfied the test.

The meeting accepted the proposal.

On the proposal of the EC, a new paragraph – 2a – was to be included in Chapter 5: “Each team is allowed to field not more than two persons who are not ATCOs, but who are employed in the Air Traffic Services.”

The meeting accepted the proposal.

On the proposal of the EC, a (new) paragraph 9 was to be added to the Manual: “Air Traffic Control Officer: For the purposes of this Manual, an ATCO is considered to be a person who holds, or has held, a recognised licence to carry out the duties of an Air Traffic Control Officer.”

The Chairman advised the meeting that the reason for this proposal was that persons who had been faithful participants in ECC for several years would be precluded from participating under the present rules, if they were promoted to other parts of ANS, and lost their licence.

Aldergrove objected to the use of the word “Officer” in the proposal and proposed that the title should be “Air Traffic Controller”. 

Prestwick queried the status of somebody who left ATC to take up employment elsewhere, and suggested an amendment that ensured that the person continued to work in ANS.

The meeting accepted both proposals.

On the proposal of the Dusseldorf team, Chapter 5, Teams, section 5 was to be amended as follows: “All player must wear numbers, and are not allowed to change them during the tournament.”

Following a discussion the proposal was defeated.

On the proposal of Dusseldorf, the following amendment to Chapter 8 part B was put to the meeting: “The main competition will be played on a knockout basis”

The main reason was to bring some excitement and uncertainty to the competition. 

The meeting accepted the proposal.

9. Review Faro/Santa Maria.

The Karlsruhe OC thanked the teams for their co-operation during ECC99, and informed the meeting that the feedback had been very positive.

Harry Dela Haye complimented OC99 on their financial presentation to him of the accounts of ECC99.

10. Proceedings Moscow.

The OC requested that all the teams provide to the OC information on the time of their departure after the tournament. The OC would welcome the information as early as possible in order to draw up their timetable.

The OC asked that any outstanding monies be paid immediately.

Belgrade asked the OC why the price of the beer had not been kept to one DM, as had been promised at the meeting in Karlsruhe. The OC replied that their intention had been to maintain that price, but the exchange rate had deteriorated by 22% since Karlsruhe, and the price of $1 had been necessary. The Secretary said that the lesson to be learned from the discussion was that promises should only be made if they could be fulfilled.

The OC also said, in reply to a query about the availability of toilets, that there were sufficient toilets in the dressing room areas, but as most teams had changed at the pitches, they had not been availed of. 

The Chairman presented the OC with a framed certificate to commemorate their hosting of the tournament.

11. Report – Prestwick.

Prestwick informed the meeting that they were looking forward to hosting the tournament in September 2001. They reminded the meeting that May was not available to them because of other events during that month. They said that they had booked sufficient rooms for one thousand persons, mainly in small family hotels. Because of the pressure for accommodation at that time of the year, they said that any team that was asked to leave a hotel would have difficulty in finding other accommodation. For families they had booked accommodation in “holiday camp” venues, as most of the hotels were double rooms.

Prestwick informed the meeting that the entry form A, and first payment would be required in the autumn, as they had to pay deposits for hotel rooms, and facilities. 

12. Applications for 2002 and beyond.

Dusseldorf informed the meeting that the facilities to host the tournament were available, but they were having a problem finding hotel accommodation, due to the number of other events being held in the city in May 2002. They were continuing their search, and would inform the ECC as soon as they had further information.

The Chairman told the meeting that if any other team was prepared to host the tournament in 2002 that they should advise the EC and the matter would be pursued. 

Madrid informed the meeting that they anticipated that they would make a proposal to host the tournament in 2003. The Chairman thanked Madrid for their offer, and also requested the meeting if any of them could host a tournament in the future. 

A.O.B

The meeting was reminded that the ECC website was now online, and was receiving about 1000 hits each month, which was a considerable number. The site also had links to other ATC sporting sites. Members were encouraged to visit the site, to make suggestions for its improvement, and also to access its tournament information. The address is www.eccfootball.de.
T. Donaghue informed the meeting that there would be elections to the EC next year, that the Hon. Treasurer and himself would not be going forward and asked the meeting to consider standing.

T. Donaghue informed the meeting that it was the intention to revise the manual this year, and hoped to circulate it before the New Year.

The meeting ended at 2130.

_______________

Terence Donaghue

Honorary Secretary ECC.

Addenda.

Teams participating in the tournament.

Aix-en-Provence
Athens


Brest/Bordeaux
Brindisi


Brussels

Budapest/Maastricht
Canarias

CFMU


Copenhagen

Corfu


Dublin


Dusseldorf

Faro/Santa Maria
Frankfurt

Karlsruhe

Kiev



Lisbon


London

Madrid


Malmo




Minsk


Moscow

Munich

Nice



Norway

Padua


Paris


Poznan

Prestwick/Manchester Reims


Rome


Schipol


Sheremetyevo

Skopje


Stavanger/Iceland
Vienna



Vilnius


Zagreb


Zurich

ECC – 2000  FINAL PLACINGS

	CHAMPION KIEV
	PLATE WINNER
CORFU

	RUNNER-UP NORWAY
	RUNNER-UP

VILNIUS

	3
ROMA
	19
ICELAND/STAVANGER

	4
FARO/SANTA MARIA
	20
VIENNA

	5
ZURICH
	21
LONDON

	6
AIX-EN-PROVENCE
	22
REIMS

	7
SHEREMETYEVO
	23
BRINDISI

	8
MINSK
	24
DUSSELDORF

	9
COPENHAGEN
	25
PRESTWICK

	10
PARIS
	26
FRANKFURT

	11
MADRID
	27
KARLSRUHE

	12
C.F.M.U.
	28
LISBON

	13
MALMO
	29
MUNICH

	14
DUBLIN
	30
CANARIAS

	15
BRUSSELS
	31
ZAGREB

	16
BREST/BORDEAUX
	32
MOSCOW

	
	33
ATHENS

	
	34
POZNAN

	
	35
NICE

	
	36
BUDAPEST/MAASTRICHT

	
	37
PADUA

	
	38
SKOPJE

	
	39
SCHIPHOL

	
	(NEW YORK)
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